GENERAL EDUCATION TASK FORCE
MINUTES

September 10, 2009
Present: Valerie Anderson, Margaret Ballantyne, Anamika Dasgupta, Ruel Desamero, Laura Fishman, Sara Gillespie, Lidia Gonzalez, Jonathan Hall, Stephan Kishore, Margaret MacNeil, Ray Marks, Vadim Moldovan, Tim Paglione, Howard Ruttenberg, Debra Swoboda, Karen Wolf, Xiaodan Zhang
Introductions

As there were a number of first-time attendees to the General Education (GE) Task Force, the meeting began with each member present introducing themselves and indicating the department he/she represented.

Background

Task Force co-chairs Ballantyne and Swoboda provided a background and history of general education revisions at the College and the prior work of the task force. They pointed out that the GE Task Force at York is part of a greater effort at reforming GE requirements across CUNY, and that York is one of the last schools to reform requirements as part of this effort. The York GE Task Force has been working on developing a core course model for reforming the GE curriculum - in contrast to York's current distribution model - that includes four foundation courses, a freshmen seminar, and as many as five interdisciplinary, team-taught core courses. At York the revised GE curriculum design process has included Faculty Inquiry Groups (FIGs), which have worked to identify curriculum reform issues and to design new GE courses. FIGs report back to the GE Task Force, and the Task Force deliberates and decides what the new GE curriculum will entail. The co-chairs reported that additional members were invited to participate in the GE Task Force this year to broaden department representation at the Task Force, not just FIG, level.

The Co-chairs explained that while the GE Task Force reports to the Office of Academic Affairs, the Task Force will present its GE reform recommendations to the College Senate and Curriculum Committee for approval and adoption. The co-chairs explained that before proposing a new GE curriculum to the College Curriculum Committee, ample opportunity will be given - through town hall style meetings - for students, faculty and other stakeholders to provide feedback, which will inform any further revisions prior to putting forth a new GE curriculum proposal for approval.
The co-chairs explained that to move GE reform forward, the Task Force would need to determine the specific framework of the entire new GE curriculum being proposed and how it would be delivered. Issues to be determined include, for example, the total number of GE credits students will be required to take, how interdisciplinary courses would be staffed, transfer requirements, and curriculum management. The co-chairs said that working with the Provost would be essential in defining realistic parameters.
Task Force members were reminded that while they represent individual departments and department needs, they also need to be mindful of the big picture of reform and the needs of York College students. The impact of our work affects the students at the school not just our individual departments.  The co-chairs pointed out that GE curriculum reform will require addressing challenging issues and that compromises will need to be made. Members should be willing to express differences of opinion and compromise on challenging issues, but should be prepared to do so respectfully and try not to let discussions and disagreements ruin otherwise healthy relationships with colleagues and partnerships across departments.
The co-chairs explained that Task Force deliberation was based on a set of imperatives (broad guidelines about curriculum reform derived from previous FIG work), a set of core principles (derived from the work of previous GE Committees), and the College's mission statement. A new, appropriate GE mission statement would be needed for a new GE curriculum.

Time Table

Members discussed the time table for Task Force work:

Fall 2009: 
The Task Force will determine the design and delivery of the new GE curriculum. FIG reports outlining the design of new courses will be submitted to the Task Force on or before November 1st , allowing the Task Force to use this information in further deliberation.

The Task Force will prepare to pilot some of these core courses in the Spring 2010 semester, deciding what courses to pilot and how instruction will be delivered.

January 2010:
The GE Task Force will partake in a retreat to hammer out the final details of the GE curriculum as needed.

Spring 2010:
Some core courses will be piloted.

The proposed new GE curriculum will be shared with the faculty, students and other stakeholders in town hall meetings, and feedback will be used to revise the proposed curriculum.

If ready, the new GE curriculum will be proposed to the College Curriculum Committee for approval.

Issues for Consideration

Task Force members generated a list of issues that will need to be decided for defining the parameters of the new GE curriculum. The issues were organized under four main headings: (1) Curriculum Size and Format, (2) Curriculum Delivery, (3) Curriculum Management, and (4) Curriculum Signature. It was noted that some of the issues do fit under multiple headings. The issues generated under each of these headings were as follows:

(1) Size and Format

a. Interdisciplinary core courses
b. Foundation courses

c. Distribution courses

d. Graduation Requirements to which all students including transfers are held

e. Total number of GE curriculum credits

f. Will there be different requirements for different majors or schools?

g. Time Table/Timing Issues regarding implementation and completion requirements
h. Issues of accreditation (credits needed for BA/BS/etc and for Professional Programs)

(2) Delivery


a. Interdisciplinary course design (who teaches what courses, how many, faculty load, training)


b. Class size


c. Format (discussion/lecture/lab)


d. Full-time v part-time instructors


e. Classroom resources (space, technology, equipment)


f. Pedagogy


g. Connection to existing programs (WAC; Honors)


h. Skills (information literacy, etc.)


i. General education faculty


j. Articulation (CUNY and other colleges)


k. Transfer student issues
(3) Management


a. Manager/overseer of GE across departments/schools (a GE czar?()

b. Relationship to departments and schools


c. Course review process (additions and revisions; a living, changing curriculum)


d. Relation to curriculum committee (need for a GE representative?)


e. Interface with support programs (i.e., Advisement)


f. Course scheduling


g. Assessment plans

(4) Signature

a. How does GE meet the needs of York College students (who are getting younger, more tech savvy, etc.)?
b. What does a student who graduates under this GE program “look like”?

c. How is this program unique/distinctive with respect to other schools?
d. York’s place within CUNY

e. Quality/Value

f. Rationale for GE Curriculum (for both students and faculty)

Next Steps

Members were reminded that the GE documents and Task Force minutes were posted on the York GE Reform website, at www.york.cuny.edu under: Faculty/Staff Tab ( Academic Affairs ( Office of the Provost ( General Education.  The GE listserv includes all members of the GE Task Force. The email address is: gened@york.cuny.edu
Members discussed what should be the focus of the next meeting. Several people expressed interest in working on defining the signature of the new proposed curriculum, arguing that this would serve as a unifying framework for further work. Others argued that this concern was addressed in prior meetings and that getting down to the difficult details of size and scope should be the Task Force's next goal, especially since there were only three meetings scheduled to do during the fall semester. A few members suggested discussing both at the next meeting. In response, the co-chairs determined that while signature may be addressed at the next meeting, the bulk of the time would be spent on discussing curriculum size and format.

The Next meeting of the GE Task Force will be: Tuesday, October 6, 2009, 12pm – 2pm, in the Faculty Dining Room (2D01).

Additional Meetings will be held on:
Thursday, November 5, 2009; 12pm – 2pm






Thursday, December 3, 2009; 12pm – 2pm
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